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As an extension of the USL, KLA's mission is to serve players, parents, coaches, officials, program administrators, leagues, members, and fans.
KLA Board Meeting Minutes

March 16, 2014
Attendance: Wayne Coffey, Brandon Davis, Ann Fleming, Edie Fullerton, Sean Fox, Kim Marek, Tom McKee, Chris Niblock, Kennedy Simpson, Dean Walker, and Greg Schuler
Greg Schuler called the meeting to order at 6:24 PM.
Greg Schuler made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 12, 2014 Board meeting with the following exceptions (listed below) noted. Wayne Coffey seconded.
1. Education and Training – change the reference to “Level II Conference” to “Level II Training”
2. In Finance Report – change the spelling of “Stick Heads” to “Stickhead”.
3. Correct spelling of Ann Fleming's and Edie Fullerton's names.
Finance Report: Chris Niblock
· Chris made two additional grant requests to US Lacrosse totaling $5K
· All grant requests for the 2014 season have been fulfilled, but teams can request and apply for additional dollars if needed this season.
· Greg asked Chris to send an overview of 2014 grant requests and expenditures.
High School Boys League: Andy Tarter
· Andy was not present, but Greg reported that there have been issues with the number of games changes sent to the Assignor (Tim Yessin). Tim, Andy, and Greg are discussing how this issue might be addressed. 
Louisville Youth Leagues: Ryan Smith (not present)
· Per Greg, 3rd and 4th grade games were canceled due to weather. Currently, there are 10-12 teams playing. Mike Havill has been doing a great job as the new coordinator of that league.
Program Development: Tom McKee, Sean Fox
· Tom reported that the MS girls' club team has had a good response. Greg asked if a Northern KY Lacrosse Association exists. Tom is unaware of one but will investigate further.
· Tom is speaking with the Turkey Foot School AD about a possible tournament.
· Sean reported that 40 students from ACES are participating in lacrosse.
· Greg and Sean to meet with LYLA to introduce KLA in an effort to bridge the gap between the two organizations. They will be discussing the possibility of implementing elementary girls' lacrosse into the Lexington area. Brandon asked Greg if he could participate in this meeting. Greg will get back him.
Education and Training: Dean Walker
· Dean is continuing his discussions with KSLL regarding State Championship dates.
BLOA:  Wayne Coffey
· No issues
KLUB: John Slider (not present)
· Greg reported that the 4th grader who requested using a shorter stick has been given that permission by the KLA.
Old Business:
· Kennedy is meeting with Byron for a final review of the KLA By-Laws prior to issuing a final document. Ann reiterated that any changes to the KLA By-Laws need to be submitted and approved by US Lacrosse prior to 5/31.
· Ann reported that she spoke to Edie about the urgency of sending out the MS tournament RFP to all KY lacrosse organizations this week.  
· Greg asked Kennedy to send the email to Mike Anderson letting him know that these checks are to be delivered to Chris immediately. 
· Ann asked that prior to checks being cashed, parents are contacted.
New Business:
Ann made a motion to make the following changes to Middle School Girls LOP: 
· change 1.6 to read: A player may only appear on one MS roster and must play for that team the entire season.
· add 1.6.1: If a MS player matriculates to a HS team and plays in a HS contest or dresses and appears on the sidelines for any HS contest, that player loses her MS eligibility for the remainder of that current season.
· delete 5.9.5.

· change 5.10 to read: The home team and the away team are each responsible to pay game fees to one official for each game.  Game fees for 2014 will be $45/official.

· add 5.11: Each Team is responsible for half of the travel fees for officials as follows: $60 for travel of 100 miles or more each way, $30 for travel of 50-99 miles each way.
Tom seconded and the changes were unanimously approved.

The meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM. Wayne made the motion to adjourn, and it was seconded by Tom.
The next KLA Board meeting will be on Sunday, April 16, 2014 from 5:00 – 6:30 at the Old National Bank on the corner of Shelbyville Rd. and Hubbards Lane. 
Respectfully submitted,
Kim Marek
